
TERM 1 Newsletter
MADE FOR THE COMMUNITY,

BY THE STUDENTS

2nd Edition
6th April 2023

address: Cnr Boardwalk Boulevard & Bergamot Drive, Point Cook, Vic, 3030
postal: PO Box 6520, Point Cook, Vic, 3030



This term we have hosted visits from two of our local politicians, it is great to have them visit the college and meet
students and staff. 

Tim Watts MP who is the local federal member in the House of Representatives visited the college on Wednesday
15 March and spoke to our Year 12 Legal Studies students and SRC members on a range of subjects including
authority and the development of democracy, the constitution and referendums and republics. The Q & A session
was robust and our students asked some very interesting questions.
We followed with a morning tea and meet and greet for the SRC members. There was plenty of photo
opportunities.
To conclude the visit, I took Tim on a tour of the college where he asked several staff about their roles and our
students.
Look out for the article written by students in this newsletter.
Mathew Hilikari MP who is the local state member in the Legislative Assembly visited the college on Wednesday
29 March and I took him on a tour of the college and introduced him to staff and students. He was particularly
interested in the pathway’s destinations of our students and the number of community groups that used our
facilities after school had finished during the week and on weekends. I spoke to him about the lack of air
conditioning in Government Schools and the possibility of a joint project between Wyndham Council and the
Government to build a Community Centre on this site.
Trung Luu MP who is the local state member in the Legislative Council has arranged to visit the college on Monday
8 May to meet with us and the Student School Council representatives.

I would like to welcome the new members of the Point Cook Senior School Council.
The result of the recent call for nominations for School Council is as follows:
Parent representatives: Tui Savu
Staff representatives: Shaun Sleep & Melanie Ruskin
As the number of nominations did not exceed the number of vacancies there was no ballot required. We conducted
two calls for nominations in the first weeks of March.
There are still three vacant parent positions, consisting of one existing vacancy (two-year tenure) and two
consequential vacancies due to recent resignations (one-year tenure). The is also one Community member
vacancy.
If any parents or community members know of anyone that would like to be on school council can you please let
me know.

Principal's
Report
Respect Effort Responsibility
School Vision: Every student will be supported through high quality teaching and learning
practices in achieving successful outcomes and a pathway of their choice.
Strive for Success – Attend Today Achieve Tomorrow



On Tuesday 28 March I decided to take some time out of the office and accompanied the under 16 and under 18
Rugby League teams to Seabrook Reserve in Broadmeadows for an NRL school’s competition. I would like to
commend the boys for the spirit of sportsmanship that they displayed in all their games. It was a pleasure to spend
the day spectating, I commented to the coaches Lloyd Hutchinson and Danny Tagaloa how proud I was of our
students and what fantastic ambassadors they are for the college. A special mention to the coach’s assistants on
the day Katu, Skyla and Zamyah, a great team effort by the whole squad. Lookout for the photo and article.

As I write this column parents and students are turning up to the college for the semester one Parent/Teacher
interviews. It has been a wonderful start to 2023 and I think our students have valued being able to have a term at
school without any interruptions. I urge all our students to listen to the advice of their teachers and work towards
the best possible outcome at the conclusion of the semester. This is only the halfway mark of the semester and
there is plenty of time for those that need to improve their results. I also urge parents to support students with
home study planning and guidelines that will assist them in achieving the best possible outcomes. When School
and Home work as a team with the same goal we will achieve the best results.

I would like to wish everyone a safe break and wish those that will be celebrating Easter a Happy Easter to those
that will be celebrating Eid ul Fitr a Happy Eid and those celebrating Vaisakhi I wish you Happy Vaisakhi. These
celebrations are traditionally times that we gather with our families and friends and I wish all those who are
gathering together over this holiday break for whatever reason, happy and safe times. If you are travelling please
do so safely and we look forward to catch up with all our students and staff in the new term.

Principal's Report Continues

Christopher Mooney



On the 15th of March, Federal Member for Gellibrand and Assistant Minister of Foreign Affairs, Tim Watts,
stopped by to talk about his career and engage the students in a mutually beneficial discussion,
surrounding politics and leadership. 

Sharing his own experiences, he gave the leadership team and VCE Legal Studies students an insight into
the inner-workings of the Australian government, as well as encouraging us to follow our own aspirations,
so we too can make changes in the world. This was an eye opening, and wonderfully insightful incursion,
which allowed us to explore what we feel passionate about, and how we can achieve our own goals.

He was then brought along for a school tour by Mr Mooney, where he was able to see the fantastic
facilities and wonderful teaching programs that our school offers. We are so thankful that he came to visit
our school, and hope to work closely with him and his office in the future. 

Aaron Sinclair
School Vice-Captain 

Tim Watts Visit



Dear fellow students,

As one of the Year Level Captains of Year 10, I would like to take a moment to reflect on the incredible first
term we've had at Point Cook Senior. To be honest, it was a bit daunting for me at first, leaving the familiar
surroundings of my P-9 school and entering the unknown territory of senior high school. But I am pleased
to say that the transition has been a lot smoother than I expected.

One of the things I've enjoyed the most is having access to so many resources that we didn't have before.
From the library to the computer labs, we are spoiled for choice when it comes to learning materials. I've
also been fortunate enough to go on some fantastic excursions as a student leader, which has given me
the chance to showcase my communication skills and step out of my comfort zone.

Making new friends has been another highlight for me. It's been great getting to know all of you and
discovering the unique talents and qualities that each of you brings to our year level. And of course, the
elective subjects have been fascinating. It's amazing to think that the skills we are learning now will help
shape our future careers.

Overall, I have loved every moment of my time at Point Cook Senior so far. I am grateful for the opportunity
to grow as a student and a leader, and I can't wait to see what the rest of the year has in store for us. 

Warm regards,
Mannat Sharma
Year 10 Captain

Message from the SRC
Year 10 Reflection



SRC Day
On the 11th of March, the Student Representative Council spent the day at Wyndham Tech School learning
about ways to further develop their leadership skills and communication skills through team building
exercises.

 We played ‘Keep Talking and Nobody Explodes’ via a VR headset to develop and discover better ways that
we could be communicating with each other and competed in teams building bridges made of spaghetti
and tape which was great for us because it really helped us further develop our communication and
teamwork skills. 

 We got fantastic Alumni advice from Alamgir Ali, a graduate from the class of 2022. He shared with us his
previous experience in the SRC, his university life and the ways of success. Wyndham Tech School also
provided us with great careers advice on ways to better improve yourself for work life, how to create a
Linkedin profile and allowed us to show gratitude to our peers. 

 This leadership day was really helpful for us to be able to get to know each other leading into the 2023
year which will be full of awesome fundraisers and events and we hope that even if you aren’t in the SRC
that you will still join us in the planning for future events!

Chantelle Anzaldi
Dragons House Captain



Harmony Week   
During the week beginning on the 20th of March, students and staff at Point Cook Senior celebrated
Harmony Week and celebrated the different cultures within our school. Throughout the week, students
participated in a variety of advisory activities to do with Diversity, these included a game of Blooket and
Kahoot where students learnt about different countries. On Friday the 24th, Le Mana came to our school to
help celebrate in Pasifika culture, bringing in food and activities for all.

The SRC also organised a cultural dress day on Tuesday the 21st of March, to celebrate the different
cultures that bring unity within our school. Students who did not have a specific cultural dress were
encouraged to dress up in the colour orange. It was a gold coin donation event and the school raised $267
for Save the Children’s Türkiye (Turkey) and Syria Earthquake Relief Fund. During lunch that same day,
various students performed a small fashion show to showcase the beautiful outfits of their culture. Thank
you to all the students for sharing their culture with us, and thank you to all the SRC members who helped
to organise the day. 



Physics Day at Luna Park
On the 10th of March, we, the Point Cook Senior physics class went on an excursion to Luna Park where we
investigated topics of ‘Motion’. We attended the rides and conducted a series of experiments and
investigations in order to gather information and answer questions pertaining to these topics. It was a great
learning experience and made learning the content exhilarating and amusing. It was also a great
opportunity to interact with other schools and students as well as to consolidate knowledge for these
physics topics.

Saksham Sharma, 12E



 Year 12 Fashion
On Friday the 17th March, the Yr 12
Fashion students attended the
amazingly breathtaking Alexander
McQueen exhibition at The National
Gallery of Victoria. We were inspired by
the garments and were amazed by the
level of detail in the designs. It was
incredible to see garments that we had
only ever seen in magazines, on
celebrities and history books in real life.
We had a fabulous day and left feeling
absolutely inspired!

The Yr 12 Fashion class

 Senior Tennis
Our school attended Bayside College with 11 students, 6 boys and 4 girls.
We beat Homestead and Williamstown B, but unfortunately lost to Williamstown A and Bayside.
Our girls team were the Runner’s Up for their division.



Year 12
Visual Communication Design
Top Designs and Melbourne Now Exhibitions, 30th March.
To help the Year 12 students prepare for their upcoming design folio, we visited Top Designs at the
Melbourne Museum. Students found it very inspiring to see the high-quality developmental folios and
polished final presentations. After our visit, we travelled to Federation Square to see the Melbourne Now
exhibition. The innovative and striking pieces of art and design on display gave students lots of inspiration
for their own design projects. 



Art Making & Exhibition
Top Arts Excursion

Year 11 and 12 students as part of their Unit 1 and Unit 3 SACs ventured into the city to explore a variety
of different exhibition and art spaces and to view the 2023 Top Arts Exhibition at NGV.

Students first explored some street art taking it to the alleyways of Melbourne before going to the Ian
Potter Gallery at Federation Square that hosts the Australian art collection of NGV. This gave students
and insight into a public art space which they could then contrast with a commercial art space later in the
day visiting Flinders Lane Gallery.

Students also got to go behind the scenes and view the best art folios from across the state from 2022
and have a talk hosted by one of the Top Art curators giving them insight into how an exhibition is
designed and some of the curatorial intentions of the artists within the exhibition.

We had an amazing day, taking lots of photos and enjoyed seeing all the work of varying artists, gaining a
greater understanding of what goes into an exhibition and choosing the appropriate space to exhibit in.
 



Term one has been quite busy and full of memorable moments by all who participated in the NRL’s Rugby
Gala days against other schools in the region. On the 7th of March we took three teams out to Seabrook
Reserve to play for the day. Our under 18s girls played well winning most of their matches. The girls played
the day well as a team and with their enthusiasm and determination created some great plays and
dominated the other schools. They were great ambassadors for the school and showed the values that we
like to see from our Point Cook players. 
The Under 16s boys also showed their skills and moves on the field to also dominate the less practiced
teams, teaching them some lessons on how the game is played. The boys moved through the first 2 games
with ease. By the last match the boys were showing a little tiredness and soreness causing the boys to fall
behind in their tries. The way in which they played was a real testament to our school and they were
rewarded by moving through to the State Finals. The under 18s boys had a slightly more memorable day full
of scuffles, injuries and chaos. The day started off with a nice and easy win, where the boys were able to
warm up gently whilst smashing the other team. The second game was a little more balanced but the boys
were not so fond of the other teams’ antics, causing a little bit of steam being blown and points being taken
away. The last match, our boys were tired and also sore which caused our boys to not quite get over the
line. However, the team also made it to state finals making the day a little better.
On the 28th we had the state finals (redemption day). We took the two boys’ teams back to Seabrook
Reserve to play in the state finals. The seniors were lined up to play only two matches, Craigieburn and
Melton. The first game against Melton may not have gone to plan with the Melton winning only by a try or
two but our boys held their heads up and were really great sports about the loss. This pride continued
against Craigieburn who came on the field willing to take us down but again our boys ran on believing that
they could win, only to lose, but with their heads held high. Even though they lost both games, they did it
with grace and their humbleness really showed what Point Cook is made of. Well done. 
The under 16s came up against 3 teams to begin with. The first match was up against a team full of
basketballers and AFL players, needless to say our boys smashed them and started the day off on a high.
After the confidence building, first match, our boys came up against teams with more experience and
greater determination to win. However, we were confident and we smashed the first team so our boys were
able get over the next two teams to reach the finals. The first final was again Maranatha Christian School.
Even though they held up against us well, we were still able to conquer them and move through to the actual
finals. However, during the match, our boys decided that it was time to have a group cramp session. Moving
into the finals with cramps, injuries and all-round tiredness, our boys finally succumbed to the powers of
Craigieburn with a nice loss full of pride and humility. In the end we came second in the state finals which
was a fantastic outcome. Unfortunately, due to many reasons, the girls were unable to have a team playing
on the day.
The Point Cook family would be very proud of each of our teams and I would like to thank everyone who
participated. Well done. A shout out to our helpers on both days and a special shout out to one of our
students, we’re glad everything worked out for the best. 

Inter-school Rugby



Alumni
On Thursday 9th March Alamgir Ali represented the Point Cook Senior Secondary College Alumni to support
the Student Representative Council during their Leadership Day at Wyndham Tech School. He presented his
experiences as part of the SRC, university life and ways to achieve success.

Alamgir participated in a VR workshop that focussed on communication and teamwork, then conducted a
workshop which required the students to work together to create bridges using spaghetti and tape.

Thank you Alamgir for supporting the SRC students of PCSSC and hope that you can continue to be part of
our community.

Do you have a child that has graduated from PCSSC and they would like to join the alumni program or know
what is involved? They can email me at: 8847-alumni@schools.vic.edu.au or visit the alumni page on the
school website to follow the social media links or complete a registration form.



LRC News
We have had an array of new books available this month which are on display and available to borrow. Some
of the titles are:  Last man out, Spice Road, Saltwater boy, Two can play that game, Wait for me, 28 days,
Grace notes and Australia-Korea: celebrating 60 years. If there are any titles that we do not have in our
collection that you would like to read, please let me know.
Just a reminder that laptops, chargers and calculators are available on a daily loan basis unless other
arrangements have been organised. Please return equipment to the LRC by the end of the day. Overdue
notices are emailed weekly students, could overdue items please be returned to the LRC.

Deborah Borg



In our Year 12 WRS class this year we have been exploring workplace hazards, injuries and workplace
bullying. As a group we have studied how to identify and prevent hazards in the workplace. All Year 12 VM
students were given the opportunity to attend the Grand Prix to explore a real-life event/workplace and
hazard management measures. The aim of this trip was to be able to identify any OHS issues and hazards
at the event. 

Overall, it was really cool to be able to go out of school and experience the grand prix with my peers and
have a great day with awesome teachers. We were able to identify many safety measures to prevent a
hazard at the event and its surroundings. It truly was a great time had by all. 

 By: Keziah Magele

Grand Prix



Careers Information

Deakin University School Holiday Tours:
Register for a tour on the following link:
https://www.deakin.edu.au/student-life-and-services/events/campus-tours#register

Register Link- https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/rmit-school-holiday-campus-tours-1881989

https://www.deakin.edu.au/student-life-and-services/events/campus-tours#register
https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/rmit-school-holiday-campus-tours-1881989


Media
The Year 11 Media class have been busy experimenting with the game Gartic Phone, in order to
understand how images can be used to represent certain ideas, as well as to practice our drawing skills
and to get creative! Have a look at the images - can you guess what each person was drawing?

Ben Little

Diya Verna Cameron Shipp

Matthew Jung
Manasseh Alone

Natasha Jonus Tarik Ulusoylu

Jordan Auna



Point Cook Senior's
Art Gallery

Y10 Gourmet Burger
Design

Y10 Gourmet Burger
Design

Y12 Burrito Bowl

Y11 Sushi
Y12 Meal Deliver Kit

Analysis



Abdalla TRAD

Point Cook Senior's
Art Gallery

Hiruki JAYASURIYA 

Jordan AUNA 

Veronica ASHLIN 

Aaliyah DALY 

Celina KAUR 





Our Breakfast Program has been supporting
students in need for 11 years now!



     Not only does our program
          provide students with a fulfilling
             breakfast to start their day with,

        but it also improves student wellbeing,
          supporting their outcomes.

 

Everyone is welcome to attend
and enjoy a free breakfast and a

carefree environment to start
their school day.




Join us and build positive relationships with 
staff and students!



KEY DATES
24 Apr Term 2 Commences

24 Apr Curriculum Day

25 Apr ANZAC Day

29 May - 2 Jun Year 10 & 11 Revision Week

2 Jun Staff Professional Planning Day - Students Working From Home

5 - 9 Jun Year 10 & 11 Exam Week

5 - 9 Jun Year 11Vm Work Experience Week

12 Jun Queen Birthday

13 Jun Assessment/Moderation Day - Students Free Day

15 Jun GAT - No Classes for Unit 3 & 4 Students

20 Jun Athletics Day

23 Jun Year 12 English Orals - No Year 12 VCE Classes Running

23 Jun Term 2 Ends

10 Jul Term 3 Commences

19 Jul Year 10 into Year 11 Parent Information Evening

19 Jul Year 11 into Year 12 Parent Information Evening

20 Jul Advisory Program - Day 2

26 Jul Year 10 Course Counselling - No Year 10 Classes

28 Jul Year 10 into 11 Course Selection Forms Due

28 Jul Year 11 into 12 Course Selection Forms Due

2 Aug Year 9 into Year 10 Open Night

3 Aug VTAC Applications Open

3 Aug Year 12 VTAC Parent Information Night



ATTENDANCE

Late Arrival To School
Students are requested to use

the Compass card to sign in at the
Compass Kiosk at the front of the school.



Students who do not have cards can

report to the attendance office.



Early Leave
Parent approval is required for any
student requesting to leave early.

This can be done either by having parents
enter approval on Compass or contacting

the attendance office.

Student attendance information is available on
Compass, including the option to approve absences

and input requests to leave early for an
appointment.




Students are
required to provide a
medical certificate
when absent from a

VCE class or
assessment



reports
attendance information
absence requests and approvals
school photo ordering, teacher email contact
booking for parent-teacher interviews
calendar of events
excursion consent/permissions and
news items to keep you updated with what is going on.

Majority of our communication with parents at PCSSC are made through
the Compass Parent Portal.
All parents have a portal account that provides access to:

If you are a CSEF (Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund) recipient,
please contact the school before consenting to any event so that we can adjust the
costing.

To access your account:
1. go to the College’s homepage: www.pointcooksenior.vic.edu.au
2. click on the Compass Portal icon
                         OR
directly go to Compass login: https://pointcooksenior-vic.compass.education/

If you are having trouble accessing your account,
click on the “Can’t access your account” and follow the prompts to access it using
your username, email address or mobile number.
If you need guidance on how to navigate the Compass Portal,
please contact the school or see the 'Compass Help' page on the school website.

http://www.pointcooksenior.vic.edu.au/
https://pointcooksenior-vic.compass.education/










youth
photography
competition

2023

E N T R IE S  O P E N :
     

 
A G E S :  12 - 2 5

 
G R A N D  P R IZ E :  $ 5 0 0

 
E N T E R  O N L IN E :

W W W . W Y ND H A M . V IC . G O V . A U/
W A Y O UT W ES T

P R E S E N T E D  B Y
W Y ND H A M  C IT Y

LIB RA RIES
& Y O U T H  S E R V IC E S

3 0  M A R C H  -  3 1  M A Y  2 0 2 3



Grand Prize: $500
Best Use of Colour: $100
Best Landscape: $100
Best Black & White Image: $100
Best Portrait: $100
Way Out West Prize: $100

Open to young people aged  
12-25 who live, work, study or
recreate in Wyndham.

PRIZES

WHO CAN ENTER

HOW TO ENTER
Complete the online entry form & upload your best

photo here: www.wyndham.vic.gov.au/wayoutwest

2023
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